





Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

NATIONAL CAPITAL REGION

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM ORD-2023-994_

TO

•

SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS

FROM

WILFREDO E. CABRAL, CESO III

Regional Director

SUBJECT

MAPPING OF LANGUAGES USED IN SCHOOLS BY

KINDERGARTEN LEARNERS FOR SY 2023-2024

DATE

September 28, 2023

- 1. This is in reference to the attached Joint Memorandum from Undersecretary Gina O. Gonong, Curriculum and Teaching, and Undersecretary Atty. Revsee A. Escobedo, Operations, on the above-mentioned subject, for information and appropriate action.
- Relative to this, Schools Division Offices through the Education Program Supervisors in-charge of LRMS and Kindergarten, are requested to facilitate the mapping of the languages used by the kindergarten learners in the division.
- 3. The SDO consolidated report is to be submitted by the Division LRMS supervisor to the Central Office on or before October 6, 2023, using the link stated in the said Memorandum.
- 4. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.



Misamis St., Bago Bantay, Quezon City
Email Address: ncr@deped.gov.ph
Website: http://www.depedncr.com.ph

Doc. Ref. Code	RO-ORD-F005	Rev	00
Effectivity	01.26.23	Page	1 of 2



Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

JOINT MEMORANDUM

TO

REGIONAL DIRECTORS

FROM

GINA O. GONONG

Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching

ATTY. REVSEE A. ESCOBEDO Undersecretary for Operations

SUBJECT

MAPPING OF LANGUAGES USED IN SCHOOLS BY

KINDERGARTEN LEARNERS FOR SCHOOL YEAR (S.Y.)

2023-2024

DATE

September 12, 2023

The MATATAG Agenda of the Department of Education (DepEd) brings new direction in resolving the country's basic education challenges especially in providing quality and relevant learning resources in the field. In line with this, the Department launched MATATAG K to 10 Curriculum which shall be implemented in phases starting S.Y. 2024-2025.

In support of the phased implementation of the MATATAG Curriculum, the Bureau of Learning Resources (BLR) has commenced the planning for the provision of learning resources specifically for Kindergarten, and Grades 1, 4, and 7.

As part of this activity, the Regional Offices (ROs), through Schools Division Offices (SDOs) are requested to provide information on the languages used in schools by Kindergarten learners for S.Y. 2023-2024.

Further, the SDO Learning Resource Supervisors are requested to submit the consolidated report by SDO on or before October 6, 2023 through the link https://bit.ly/MotherTongue_LanguageMapping.

Should you have queries or concerns, please contact Mr. Ryan T. Lactaotao, Supervising Education Program Specialist of the BLR-Production Division at mobile +639158828529 or email at ryan.lactaotao@deped.gov.ph, copy furnished the blr.lrpd@deped.gov.ph.









